Patient Participation Enhanced Service 2014/15 Annex D: Standard Reporting Template
London Region South London Area Team 
Complete and return to: nhscb.lon-sth-pcc@nhs.net by no later than 31 March 2015

Practice Name: Melbourne Grove Medical Practice

[bookmark: _GoBack]Practice Code: G85132

Signed on behalf of practice:        Miofa Ngoke    						Date: 25.03.2015


Signed on behalf of PPG:		Signed by PPG Chair 		                                Date: 25.03.2015

1. Prerequisite of Enhanced Service – Develop/Maintain a Patient Participation Group (PPG)

	
Does the Practice have a PPG?  YES 



	
Method(s) of engagement with PPG: Face to face, Email, Other (please specify)

Phone calls to Patient Participation Group members and patients who had expressed interest, Face to Face canvasing in waiting room and posters. PPG meetings, emails and Text messages.



	
Number of members of PPG:  14 (13 patients plus one carer of and attending patient)



	
Detail the gender mix of practice population and PPG:

	%
	Male 
	Female 

	Practice
	48
	52

	PRG
	25
	75



Figures subject to change after we have had our third meeting

	
Detail of age mix of practice population and PPG: 

	%
	<16
	17-24
	25-34
	35-44
	45-54
	55-64
	65-74
	> 75

	Practice
	19
	8
	24
	20
	14
	7
	4
	3

	PRG
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	33
	17
	50




	
Detail the ethnic background of your practice population and PRG: 

	
	White
	Mixed/ multiple ethnic groups

	
	British
	Irish
	Gypsy or Irish traveller
	Other white
	White &black Caribbean
	White &black African
	White &Asian
	Other mixed

	Practice 
	29.6
	4.1
	0.1
	17.6
	1.8
	1.2
	1.2
	0

	PRG
	60
	0
	0
	10
	0
	0
	0
	0




	
	Asian/Asian British
	Black/African/Caribbean/Black British
	Other

	
	Indian
	Pakistani
	Bangladeshi
	Chinese
	Other 
Asian
	African
	Caribbean
	Other Black
	Arab
	Any other

	Practice
	2.3
	0.6
	0.1
	2.6
	3.8
	20.6
	12.5
	1.3
	0.2
	0.3

	PRG
	10
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	20
	0
	0
	0




	
Describe steps taken to ensure that the PPG is representative of the practice population in terms of gender, age and ethnic background and other members of the practice population:

We have advertised to all patients attending the practice. The patient representative has targeted patients of all age groups, gender and ethnicities when advertising in the waiting room. All patients that have expressed interest in joining the PPG have been contacted regardless of ethnicity, mobility, gender or age.
The gender mix of the practice population is 52% female, but the PPG group representation is 75% female and 25% male. 
In terms of ethnicity the main cohort represented on the PPG is have declared their background as British. This cohort of patients represents 60% of the PPG and 29% of the practice population as a whole. A further 20% of the representatives of the PPG have declared that their background is Caribbean with a further 10% from a White other background and 10% from an Indian background. 
The patient champion has also discussed the PPG with patients from all backgrounds to ensure that the PPG is promoted to all of the practice population. 
 




	
Are there any specific characteristics of your practice population which means that other groups should be included in the PPG? 
e.g. a large student population, significant number of jobseekers, large numbers of nursing homes, or a LGBT community? 

NO

If you have answered yes, please outline measures taken to include those specific groups and whether those measures were successful:








2. Review of patient feedback

	
Outline the sources of feedback that were reviewed during the year:

Patient complaints and feedback from NHS choices. As part of the feedback that we as a practice have reviewed over the year; we reviewed patient complaints and also the responses that were submitted to the NHS Choices website by patients of the Melbourne Grove Practice. There were 16 submissions from patients who raised issues with telephone access and one further patients raised the issue of online services on the website. 
Feedback from PPG meetings – the practice management team reviewed feedback from PPG members. The main themes that were raised such as improvement to telephone access and the practice environments were an important source of feedback to our practice.
Our patient Champion – Our patient champion does a great deal of work talking to our patients about the service that is provided by the Melbourne Grove practice team. In addition the Patient Representative collates information from other patients within the practice population. The Patient Representative holds a weekly meeting with the Assistant Practice Manager and provides updates on any feedback that she receives from patients about the service. Our Patient Rep is also a Patient of the practice and is able to provide first-hand experience of the service that we provide to our patients.
Friends and family surveys, the practice has asked additional questions on the service provided by the practice team. 90% of patients expressed that they able to get through to us on the telephones. 25% of patients advised that they were experiencing difficulties in obtaining on the day appointments. The Melbourne Grove practice is reviewing this area and are actively looking to recruit additional nursing capacity and we are also reviewing a triage system roll out. In the Friends and Family survey, 14% of patients complained about the practice environment being cold as the automatic door is not working – we plan to address this as a surgery by ensuring the doors are fixed.




	
How frequently were these reviewed with the PRG? – These were reviewed in the 3 PPG meetings held during the year. 
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3. Action plan priority areas and implementation

	Priority area 1

	
Description of priority area:

The telephone system at Melbourne Grove. 

The Melbourne Grove practice team received feedback from our patients that they were experiencing difficulties contacting the practice by telephone and were also experiencing long waits for their telephone calls to be answered by the practice team. We were able to identify several trends of complaint with regard to the telephones – in the past year we had 16 complaints from NHS Choices. We also had a lot of feedback from the PPG directly. Telephone calls from patients were not being answered quickly as the system was not properly calibrated to handle the volume of telephone calls we were receiving. As a result it was impacting on our patients and the service we as a practice were able to deliver to them. 


	
What actions were taken to address the priority?

As a result of the feedback from our patients, the Melbourne Grove practice management team contacted the telephone provider in order to carry out a full investigation. Once the telephone company carried out the investigation, they recommended that the practice carry out an upgrade to the telephone system in order to be able to manage the incoming telephone calls from our patients. The existing telephone system also had developed a fault where patients were being held in a queue at times and then not progressing to the next available reception team member to answer.
The practice management team reviewed the findings of the recommendation from the telephone provider and the upgrade to the telephone system was delivered in October 2014.

New telephone messages were also recorded along with better signposting and clearer information for our patients; such as, opening and closing times during the week, and position that a patient is held in the queue.

A list of needs was drawn up by practice management in line with complaints and suggestions made by patients.

In addition, further training was provided to the reception team to ensure that they were progressing patient’s telephone calls efficiently.



	
Result of actions and impact on patients and carers (including how publicised):

The Melbourne Grove practice upgraded its telephone system in October 2014. 

As a result the Melbourne Grove practice team has improved the telephone service that we provide to our patients’. The reception team strive to answer telephone calls quickly. Patient’s feedback that they are happy with being able to get through to the surgery and with the information that they now have access to.
This improvement in the telephone service, also improves patient access to the service and reduces the requirement for patients to attend the practice to book their appointments.

We will continue to monitor the telephone lines; we now have technology that allows us to review how our admin team is managing the flow of patient phone calls.

Patients who attended the service were asked for feedback at the reception desk about the upgraded telephone system. Patients of the practice were happy with the speed at which their telephone calls were answered and also the new recorded messages. This improvement has also reduced the need for patients to attend the practice to book appointments.

Patients were also informed about the upgraded telephone system during consultations by clinicians and at the reception desk by the admin team.

The practice does still experience a high level of patient telephone calls especially at peak times 8am-8.30am and 12pm-12.30pm. The admin team has been instructed about how to best manage the flow of those calls to ensure that they are answered effectively.




	
Priority area 2

	
Description of priority area:

The practice website

The Melbourne Grove practice team also received feedback from our patients that the practice website required review and updating. This review ensured that relevant information for our patients was updated which included details on the practice team. The practice also saw a trend of complaints on this area with 3 letters of complaint written by patients. The Melbourne Grove practice team also received strong and continued feedback from the PPG regarding the website. It was a topic of discussion during all three meetings held this financial year.


	
What actions were taken to address the priority?

· Records of patient’s suggestions were made. The Assistant Practice Manager recorded the PPG’s suggestions on changes to the website. We also took suggestions from written complaints.
· Screen shots of the website were taken by admin staff
· Admin staff made a record of all the additions and amendments the website would need. These amendments were then edited by the Assistant Practice Manager.
· The suggested amendments were submitted to the website developer.
· The amendments were made to the website and published on 26th March 2015. 
· A new page has been added to the website which went live on 25th March which will provide information to patients on online services and will include a link to the online patient access service.
· This was publicised at PPG meetings.
· Posters were put up in the waiting room.
· A text message was sent to all patients notifying them of the changes with a link to the website.




	
Result of actions and impact on patients and carers (including how publicised):

· The website is now updated and includes details on the services that we provide and our opening times. 
· The website also contains updated information on the Melbourne Grove practice team. 
· The new page for online services will provide information and also promote this service to our patients. The new page also includes a link to the online patient access service in order to make the service more user friendly to the patients of the Melbourne Grove practice.

This has ensured that patients have updated and relevant information regarding services provided at the practice.
The online page will also benefit our patients, as it will ensure clear communication on this service and how our patients are able to access and benefit from online services. 





	
Priority area 3

	
Description of priority area: 
Improving the practice environment. 

Updating the waiting room area. PPG have made several suggestions for things that could be done to improve the waiting room experience.

The practice received feedback from our patients and the PPG including the patient champion that the practice could use a refresh to the environment of the practice. The practice management team reviewed this suggestion and agreed that the following actions.

1. Improving the environment of the practice including replacement of carpet in reception and other works.
2. Improving the outdoor environment of the practice.
3. Fixing the automatic arrival screen – this is to make the arrival process more straightforward for patients who do not need to speak to a receptionist before seeing the doctor. This would also help to reduce queues – We have been informed that the CCG is making a proposal to reinstate the automatic arrival screen system. We will further discuss these plans with the CCG and Feedback to the PPG in May 2015.
4. Creating more privacy at the reception desk – patients wanted to feel that their confidentiality was observed. We could do this with some cleverly placed signage – posters are now up in the waiting room. The signs provide guidance to our patients to stand back from the reception area, to enable the reception team to observe confidentiality. The practice team are also able to utilise one of the clinical rooms if further confidential discussions are required with individual patients.


	
What actions were taken to address the priority?

1. All of the clinical rooms were repainted during the year. 
2. We contacted flooring companies to get estimates to replace the old carpets. In total 4 companies have provided estimate and we now have a final quotation to fix the areas of concern. The work has been agreed and will take place on 03/04/2015.
3. The Melbourne Grove practice has also sourced a new company to clean the practice and this will also include the cleaning and maintenance of the outside of the practice; this started on 16/03/2015.
4. Contacted the technology company that used to maintain the service and getting it reinstated. Also ensuring the system does not break down as often as it used to – an enquiry has been made. We have been told that Southwark CCG has a plan to get the Automatic Arrival Screen reinstated by end of March 2015. We will confirm these plans with the CCG and feedback to the PPG in May 2015 with regard to progress.
5. Adding some signing in to the reception area with demarcation on the floor or a sign that that tells patients they should wait – this has been completed. 
6. The practice installed a new boiler and replaced parts of the heating system. The electrics were also updated.




	
Result of actions and impact on patients and carers (including how publicised):

New flooring will be quite obvious to all patients on arrival but will also be publicised in the waiting area.

The practice looks a more welcoming environment, especially the clinical rooms. The clinical rooms were repainted, so that the clinical rooms are much brighter and more inviting for our patients. This will be publicised on the website and in the waiting areas. We have had lots of positive feedback from patients about this.

The results are that patients will have greater levels of dignity and that their confidentiality is being observed when attending the practice. 

The cleaning company as part of our review of the practice has been replaced and the new contract includes tidying outside the practice. The new cleaning company has also improved the environment in the practice including the outside area of the practice. This has been publicised verbally. We have already received positive feedback from out patients.

Patients will soon be able to arrive in automatically as soon as the new electronic arrivals system is in place. This will be publicised on the website.


























Progress on previous years

Is this the first year your practice has participated in this scheme?  

NO

If you have participated in this scheme for more than one year, outline progress made on issues raised in the previous year(s):

1. The PPG highlighted in the previous year that it would be beneficial if dates for PPGs could be published for the whole year.
The practice has been publishing dates of meetings in advance, holding meetings regularly and communicating with all patients that that have shown an interest.
In the next year, the Melbourne practice will be holding PPG meetings every two months.
2. Patients requested improved signposting on how they can obtain test results. The practice has signs in the reception area which provides information on test results. The practice has also improved our telephone service to patients which enables us to provide information on their test results to them.
3. To reduce the number of appointments lost to DNA’s. The practice during the year has improved this area by increasing the number of ‘On the day’ appointments.  The practice has also encouraged patients to communicate with the practice via iPlato and as a result our patients are able to notify the practice team if they are unable to attend an appointment and this will allow the practice to provide this appointment slot to another patient.
4. To build upon the improvement of clinical continuity and quality scores and to assess individual clinicians and to run patient satisfaction surveys more frequently. The practice has been proactively asking patients to rate their consultations and experiences of admin staff. We started to run this survey in line with the Friends and family feedback survey.



PPG Sign Off

	
Report signed off by PPG: 

YES/NO will be signed off at next meeting

Date of sign off: 17.03.2015



	
How has the practice engaged with the PPG: 

The practice has engaged with the PPG using the following methods.

The practice has held meetings with the PPG.
The patient champion has provided an important link to the practice and to our patients and provided feedback to the practice management team.
The new Assistant Practice manager at the Melbourne Grove practice has also held individual conversations with PPG members. 
The Assistant Practice Manager has also utilised emails & text messages to PPG members to ensure participation at the PPG meetings.

How has the practice made efforts to engage with seldom heard groups in the practice population? 

The Melbourne Grove practice has promoted the PPG to all patients of the practice population in order to engage with seldom heard groups. The practice has a carer of one of our patients as a member of the PPG, as this members experience is very valuable to the practice. 
The practice also has a patient champion who is very proactive in promoting the PPG and talking to patients from the practice population and provides feedback and suggestions to the practice management team. 

Has the practice received patient and carer feedback from a variety of sources? 

The practice has received patient and care feedback from a variety of sources including –
Through meetings of the PPG.
The new friends and family patient survey which allows the patients to provide feedback about the clinicians and the reception team.
The Practice management team has reviewed the complaints that we have received from our patients and this has included feedback on NHS choices.
The patient champion is also a valuable link for the practice to our patients and she also provides feedback to the practice management team from conversations that she has held with our patients.

Was the PPG involved in the agreement of priority areas and the resulting action plan? Yes. 

How has the service offered to patients and carers improved as a result of the implementation of the action plan? 

The service that the Melbourne Grove practice has offered to patients and carers has improved as a result of the implementation of the three priority areas.

The environment of the practice has been improved, further work has also been agreed and the carpet in the reception area is being replaced in April.

The Melbourne Grove telephone system was upgraded in October 2014 and this improved patient access and improved the overall service that we have provided to our patients. 
 
The Melbourne Grove practice website has been updated, which provides information to patients about the practice and the practice team as well. In addition the new online services page will also improve patient access for our patients and the practice team will continue to promote this service to our patients during the next year.  

Do you have any other comments about the PPG or practice in relation to this area of work? 
The PPG is very active and has many great and helpful suggestions for Melbourne Grove. They have formed at community within the practice and want to ensure that every patient receives a high level of access to care and also high standards of care too.




Complete and return to: nhscb.lon-sth-pcc@nhs.net by no later than 31 March 2015
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Notes from PPG Meeting 09.12.2015



Better communication to patients regarding appropriate use of A&E at King’s College Hospital and better signposting for alternative routes of care. All patients agreed that this is an important development that is needed in the surgery. Patients suggested a board and the website.



The surgery needs to update the practice website. It is seriously out of date. This is very important and has been misleading patients. Lots of patients are unhappy about this. 



Sending text reminders – this suggestion is possible which Miofa assured the group she will investigate and feedback. 



Newsletters – was suggested as a good way to share information.



Patient Demonstrations of conditions – this could be done during patient talk evenings.



Quick wins - new services reminder letter to patients



Extended Primary Care Service – poster or cards inserted into letters so that patients are notified of the service and how to access it.



David Pink – Operations Manager at Improving Health Limited to attend meetings – Angela to ask David to forward on some information to PPG or attend meeting to help spread the word.



Inviting patients who have complained to the PPG meeting; they may have ideas to make the surgery run better.



AR spoke about the Nolan conditions for public service.



[bookmark: _GoBack]Melbourne Grove should put the Arrivals Screen for signing in back into use. Lots of PPG members agreed with this suggestion.



Changes are needed in reception to separate staff behind the screen. Staff behind the screen should be answering calls and those at the desk should be helping patients. This will reduce confusion. Miofa agreed that this can be adopted.

 

The surgery should look into lowering the counter for children and disabled patients. Miofa told PPG that she instructs staff to stand up and check periodically to ensure all patients needing help are catered to. Staff members are also asked to watch the main entrance door.



One patient told there was no PPG meeting by receptionist – Miofa to ensure all staff members are aware when PPG meetings are taking place so they can inform patients properly.



Patients remarked that phones are being answered more quickly but the surgery must ensure that it does not slip in to bad habits. 



The front door must be repaired. It is currently a Health and safety risk as the automatic close does not work meaning patients are cold in the waiting room..



Change the mat and carpet on the floors. It is a real trip hazard and needs to be replaced urgently. The whole group agreed on this.



Photo frames with staff names, not just their positions. This is on the board for the doctors but no other member of staff. This will make it easier for patients to identify and recall which members of staff they are speaking with on a regular basis.



Explanation of doctors’ roles and specialities – this could be done on the website and on the welcome board in the practice.



Suggestion of next meeting – 13th January 2015.
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PPG Meeting 13.02.2015 – Minutes



1. All patients were welcomed & given the ground Rules.



2.  Practice Update

 Miofa gave notice of the new practice Manager – Lyndsay Wallington. Tash and Bidemi the Nurse practitioner is leaving us. Sinead and Gemma new CSOs have joined us. A new male GP will be joining us.



3.  Update on Neighbourhood Development plan – Improving Health – enterprise running EPCS. We explained how the service is run by IHL and how patients can access it going forward. We also discussed inviting David Pink or getting a message from him across to the group. Angela will organise this.



4.  NHS Choices at MGMP – 1.5/5 star ratings

– Google ‘nhs choices melbourne grove’. Forum for reviews – consisting of complaints, observations, positive & negative feedback. All patients encouraged to have a look and use it.



5. Patient Survey Feb/March 2015

-Agree on points to survey patients about.

-Survey will be collated at the surgery & sent out with PPG approval.

-Survey to be sent via email, survey monkey and paper copies in house.

Miofa will keep the PPG updated regarding progress.



6.  Further Patient thoughts and ideas given by all attendees. Everybody had a chance to contribute through Any Other Business. 

· Need to find an outlet for internet capacity and at the surgery – what are we offering to patients who don’t have access or are elderly.

· Having more posters with information at the surgery.

· The prescription policy at the Practice needs clarification.

· Patients should be given more notice of Medication reviews and education about their importance.

· Information about yearly prescription certificates should be published.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Patients should be informed more about the telephone systems so that they will be willing to call up since changes have been made.

· There should be clarity among CSO about taking a patients number if the patients credit is about to run out! Also being kinder to patients and making them feel comfortable.

· Sharing of information on local services in the area – complimentary services, local clubs, community affairs – MGMP should be a community hub.

· Admin should be able to do a level of triage and should receive training in this.

· The information on the website needs to be updated as a matter of priority.
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Melbourne Grove Medical Practice (MGMP) PPG Meeting 20.03.2015 – Minutes



1. Welcome & Ground Rules were given to all patients in attendance. Everybody agreed to stick to the rules.



2.  Practice Update

· Miofa informed all patients again about the start of the new Practice Manager (PM) – Lyndsay Wallington. 

· Carol the Customer Services Officer (CSO) is leaving Melbourne Grove. She has accepted a job within Concordia Health’s Secondary Care division. The PPG is very sad to see her go and hope we will be able to maintain high standards of care – Miofa agreed to feed the sentiments back to the reception team and the clinical lead. 

· Sinead and Jemma (New CSO’s) – settling well. 

· The New GP we had interviewed is no longer starting at Melbourne Grove and Parkside. We continue looking for a suitable GP. Miofa explained that we have offered a job to a Nurse Practitioner (NP) – who interviewed very well but we are still awaiting a reply as to whether she has accepted the job. 

· Miofa also explained to the PPG that the practice would like to reduce the number of one the day appointments with a GP and instead allow a NP to triage patients. This will allow GPs to do more chronic disease care and monitoring while allowing for more pre booked appointments and having the flexibility of a highly skill NP to triage. 

· MGMP is still looking for a suitable GP to increase continuity of care and reduce Locum costs. 

· The PPG suggested that we introduce a signposting board in reception, display leaflets promoting the various routes of access to care and we include a mail out pamphlet with all clinical letters sent to patients which will offer an array of relevant information.



3.  NHS Choices/complaints at MGMP –– we have started responding to complaints on NHS Choices. 

· There has been one response back from a patient which we have been able to turn in to a complaint and investigate. 

· Miofa explained to the group that we have a complaints process and listed the current number of 15 complaints and significant events the surgery is investigating in an anonymised way, the trends we are experiencing and how we are managing them. She explained the various reasons why complaints can be delayed. The surgery has recently appointed a PM who will have the chief responsibility for managing complaints. This will free up Miofa (Assistant Practice Manager – APM) to concentrate more on the daily running of the practice while assisting the PM. 

· The group felt that 15 complaints out of 7,500 patients were not too bad.

· Members remarked that there is currently lack of clarity around the process and that there needs to be consistency. 

· The PPG felt it would be useful to have a poster explaining the complaints process and some leaflets for patients to take away. Miofa agreed that this was a good idea. 



4. Patient Survey/Enhanced Service Report Feb/March 2015

· Miofa explained the decision to move the patient Survey to later in 2015. 

· It would not have been a good idea to rush the survey and we preferred to wait so we could get quality data. The members present agreed and stated that we could start a survey from May 2015.

· PPG has had lots of discussion previously with some areas recurring as high profile topics. Miofa explained that MGMP has created a draft report which would be sent to NHS England, be available in the surgery and on the Practice Website as part of the Patient Participation Enhanced Service 2014/15 DES. The PPG were very accepting of this and voted that the Chair should sign off the report. 

· In the chairs absence, copies of the report were handed out. The PPG were happy with the progress and plans for updating the three agreed priority areas – the telephones, the website and the practice environment.

· We have agreed going forward to work on a full survey of the Patient population from May 2015 onwards.

· We have received lots of feedback from Friends and family survey which Miofa is happy to share at the next meeting.



5.  Further Patient thoughts and ideas 

· Angela the Patient Representative explained that the Open forum is for patients to give further ideas on improvement – not a place to moan but give constructive points of feedback and suggestions.

· The PPG was urged by Mr AR to get back to the Southwark CCG Model of holding PPG meetings with a chair leading the meeting and all other associated positions as well as having a constitution. There was agreement from the group on this. 

· Miofa was asked to give some feedback regarding how MGMP is using the Extended Primary Care Service (EPCS) in the Lister Health Centre as run by Improving Health Limited (IHL) as sponsored by the Prime Minister’s Challenge Fund. Miofa explained that though we have been sending patients there we do not send as many as we could. EPCS is an extension of the surgery, as such – we should not be having complaints about a lack of appointments. At the moment only 50% of all capacity is used at the EPCS on a daily basis. We hope that by using a NP to triage patients we will have greater opportunity to send patients there that are appropriate. 

· Mrs SH expressed concerns about sending elderly patients to the EPCS – the group felt that it was a better solution that patients blocking A&E even if it is inconvenient to travel to the Lister. Miofa assured the PPG that we only send people there if it clinically appropriate.

· Anglea informed the Group that Mr David Pink one of the Operations Managers at EPCS is willing to attend the MGMP PPG meeting. Angela agreed to invite him to the next meeting.

· Mr AR and Angela also explained about Southwark Engagement and Patient Experience Committee (EPEC) EPEC meetings and how patient feedback works from grassroots to the effecting change among the decision makers. Mr AR and Martin attend the EPEC meetings. Angela, Mr AR and Martin also attend the PPG locality meetings which all members of the PPG were encouraged to attend.

· Ms SS suggested that we should always remember not to abbreviate without giving full meanings off acronyms.

· There should be some information on the practice website or in the surgery about charges for letters and reports by the GP. Angela asked Miofa to explain to the PPG why there is a charge and how we do this. Miofa explained that the majority of letters are private work and chargeable.



6. The group agreed the next meeting would be on 12/05/2015.
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Agenda for Melbourne Grove Medical Practice Patient Participation Group – 13.02.2014

1.  Welcome & Ground Rules

Angela (5 mins)


2.  Practice Update

 Miofa (5 mins) 


3.  Update on Neighbourhood Development plan

 Miofa (5 mins)


4.  NHS Choices at MGMP – 1.5/5 star ratings


Miofa (5 mins)


5. Patient Survey Feb/March 2015 – notes from last meeting

 Miofa (15 mins)


6.  AOB (20 mins)


***Possible Date of next meeting Tuesday 13th March 2015***

Refreshments available at the start of the meeting.
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PPG Meeting MGMP 13.02.2015 – Guidance notes



1. Welcome & Ground Rules

Angela (5 mins)



2.  Practice Update

 Miofa (5 mins) 

[bookmark: _GoBack]New practice Manager – Lyndsay Wallington. Tash leaving. NP Bidemi leaving. Sinead and Gemma new. Dr Deya AlKurdi new. Biola Prescriber



3.  Update on Neighbourhood Development plan – Improving Health – enterprise running EPCS

 Miofa (5 mins)



4.  NHS Choices at MGMP – 1.5/5 star ratings

Miofa (5 mins) – Google ‘nhs choices melbourne grove’. Forum for reviews – consisting of complaints, observations, positive & negative feedback



5. Patient Survey Feb/March 2015 - notes from last meeting

 Miofa (15 mins)

-Agree on points to survey patients about.

-Survey will be collated at the surgery & sent out with PPG approval.

-Survey to be sent via email, survey monkey and paper copies in house.





6.   AOB (20 mins)

Open forum for patients to give further ideas on improvement – not a place to moan but give constructive points.



***Possible Date of next meeting Tuesday 13th March 2015***
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Agenda for Melbourne Grove Medical Practice Patient Participation Group – 20.03.2015

1.  Welcome & Ground Rules

 (5 mins)


2.  Practice Update

 (5 mins) 


3.  NHS Choices/Complaints

(5 mins)


4. Patient Survey/Enhanced Services Report Feb/March 2015 

 (10 mins)


5.  AOB (20 mins)


***Possible Date of next meeting Tuesday 12th May 2015***

Refreshments available at the start of the meeting.


